May 10th, 1922. Dr. A. S. Lamb, Department of Physical Education, McGill University. . Dear Dr. Lamb:-I have before me a copy of Miss Hurlbatt's letter to you dated May 8th regarding Miss MacCallum and your reply thereto. In an interview which I had with Miss Hurlbatt this morning this matter was brought up. She feels somewhat hurt because she heard from sources outside the University that Miss MacCallum had been appointed and she thought it would be better for the harmony of the Department if she had been placed in possession of that information as soon as anyone outside had an opportunity of hearing of it. I quite agree with Miss Hurlbatt and I think it would have been better if, when you had made up your mind to offer the position to Miss MacCallum, you had told her what you were going to do. Yours faithfully, Principal.